
On March 16, Eliot Chapel held a forum 
for both city council and mayor candi-
dates of Kirkwood. It was hosted by  
Kirkwood Neighbors United, a citizen 
group that meets monthly at Eliot to  
improve the quality of life for marginal-
ized people in Kirkwood. Someone  
suggested that we create a new format: 
instead of using the League of Women 
6ÏÔÅÒÓȭ ÍÅÔÈÏÄ ÏÆ ÃÏÌÌÅÃÔÉÎÇ ÑÕÅÓÔÉÏÎÓ 
on index cards, we would call on people 
at the microphone. We thought it would 
create a more human connection  
between candidates and citizens if  
people could see faces and hear voices.  
 

Out of courtesy, we sent an email  
describing the format to each of the  
candidates. One of them wrote back, 
expressing worry about so open a  
ÆÏÒÍÁÔ ÉÎ ȰÔÈÅ ÃÕÒÒÅÎÔ ÐÏÌÉÔÉÃÁÌ ÃÌÉÍÁÔÅȢȱ 
) ÕÎÄÅÒÓÔÏÏÄ ×ÈÁÔ ÔÈÉÓ ÍÅÁÎÔȢ 4ÈÅÒÅȭÓ Á 
chill wind blowing in the public square, 
ÁÎÄ ÉÔȭÓ ÆÒÉÇÈÔÅÎÉÎÇȢ 4ÈÉÓ ÃÁÎÄÉÄÁÔÅ ×ÁÓ 
particularly anxious about being asked 
about the so-ÃÁÌÌÅÄ Ȱ2ÅÌÉÇÉÏÕÓ &ÒÅÅÄÏÍ 
2ÅÓÔÏÒÁÔÉÏÎ !ÃÔȟȱ ×ÈÉÃÈ ×ÏÕÌÄ ÁÌÌÏ× 
businesses to discriminate against same-
sex couples on religious grounds. Or as 
Anne Lamott would put it, spiritualizing 
their hysteria. Then there was the St. 
Louis rally for Donald Trump, held just a 
few days before the forum. Protesters 
×ÅÒÅ ÁÒÒÅÓÔÅÄ ÁÎÄ ÂÌÏÏÄÉÅÄ ÂÙ 4ÒÕÍÐȭÓ 
supporters - encouraged by the candi-
date. That afternoon, in fact, I saw two 
young teenaged boys swagger down 
Lindbergh Boulevard carrying a giant 
Trump banner.  I learned later that these 
same boys had threatened a smaller boy 
and left him shaking and terrified.  

I started to get 
nervous, myself. 
Perhaps it would 
have been  
better to stick  
to the cards. 
Then I remem-
bered all the 
disciplines we 
had in place 
and the con-
tributions people were going to make to 
help ensure success. 
 

KNU members carefully worked out the 
logistics and timing. Eliot staff set every-
thing up for us. Sheryl Foster, an Eliot 
Trustee and veteran Toastmaster, would 
keep people within the time limits. Ken 
Denson worked through the use of micro-
phones with me. (If anyone had gotten 
out of hand with their comments, Ken 
ÁÎÄ ) ÈÁÄ Á ȰÃÕÔȱ ÓÉÇÎÁÌȦɊ /Î ÓÕÇÇÅÓÔÉÏÎ 
from staff, I asked the Kirkwood police to 
send a plain clothes officer to attend the 
forum. I was committed to making sure 
candidates rotated the order of answer-
ing questions and that audience members 
were given turns fairly. I would also be 
vigilant that people were asking ques-
tions, rather than making speeches, not 
an easy task under any circumstances.  
 

) ÓÁÉÄȟ Ȱ"ÅÆÏÒÅ ×Å ÂÅÇÉÎȟ )ȭÄ ÌÉËÅ ÔÏ ÓÁÙ 
that given the current political climate, we 
have a great opportunity tonight to 
model civil discourse. So I am trusting you 
to keep your questions relevant,  
productive and respectful of everyone. 

Rev. Barbara H. Gadon 

Lead Minister 

bgadon@eliotchapel.org 

Leap of Faith  Eliot Unitarian Chapel 
100 South Taylor Ave. 
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Our Mission:  

Bound by  

courageous love, 

growing in spirit,  

and inspiring  

compassionate  

action.  
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Sharing Our Bounty  

school GSAs in the 

state of Missouri and 

empowers peers to 

tackle issues of  

homophobia and  

transphobia in schools.  

GSA programs in  

Missouri are numerous, 

including a Queer and 

Ally Leadership Camp, 

an annual 5 -day camp 

experience for  

students who wish to 

go deeper in develop-

ing leadership skills 

and building commu-

nity.  Eliot Chapelõs 

Bergfried was the 

proud home to the   

In April we will be 

sharing our Sunday 

collections with the  

Missouri Gay Straight 

Alliance (GSA)  

Network, a youth lead-

ership organization 

that focuses their work 

on leadership develop-

ment and building 

power with students 

marginalized because 

of race, gender, sexu-

ality and disability.  It 

works through 76 high 

school and middle 

inaugural camp, which has 

since moved to Cuiver 

River State Park to accom-

modate the significant in-

crease in numbers. Here is 

a short video of last yearõs 

camp: https://

www.youtube.com/watch?

v=KLeaNV_P77E . 

The Network also provides 

support for students to  

attend national gatherings 

in other states for leader-

ship development and net-

working to build power.  

The Missouri GSA Network 

helps students take leader-

ship roles and create 

change for themselves.  

Eliot Chapel collected 

$1,785 for Missouri Health 

Care for All in February. 

mogsanet.dreamhosters.com  

,ÅÁÐ ÏÆ &ÁÉÔÈ ɉÃÏÎÔȭÄȢɊ 

)ÔȭÓ ÍÙ ÊÏÂ ÁÓ ÍÏÄÅÒÁÔÏÒ ÔÏ ÍÁËÅ ÓÕÒÅ ×Å ÓÔÁÙ ÏÎ ÔÈÁÔ ÃÏÕÒÓÅȢ )Æ ) ÆÉÎÄ ×Å ÁÒÅ ÖÅÅÒÉÎÇ 
ÏÆÆ ÏÆ ÉÔȟ ) ×ÉÌÌ ÂÒÉÎÇ ÕÓ ÂÁÃËȢȱ  
 

The evening was a success. The candidates were disciplined and crisp, and people 
asked good questions. Someone did ask about the Religious Freedom Restoration 
Act. Candidates pointed out that Kirkwood is one of only 17 municipalities with a city 
ordinance against LGBT discrimination, and one of only three that has provisions for 
enforcement. If this became law, it would be a real setback for the city. Most candi-
dates clearly stated they did not support the act, and the tone of everyone was highly 
respectful.  
 

Creation is a messy business, and needs many people to work well. When people 
work together like this, we create a more humane world.  

P.S. As I write, it is too soon to tell you the final results of our 
pledge drive. Let me just say now that I deeply appreciate the 
generosity of all who have given. A number of you have in-

creased your pledges, which helps us to compensate for increased 
costs over last year and hopefully, get closer to our goal of better 
compensation for our staff. So far, we have had 33 new pledges 

this year, which makes us that much stronger as a congregation. I thank our  
canvass team for all their hard work ɀ generating food and fun, skits and heart-
felt testimonials, and the hearty souls who work the phones to make reminder 
calls. And new this year - a small troupe of dedicated members who agreed to 
reach out to others and invite them to participate in this critical aspect of being  
community ɀ ÇÉÖÉÎÇȢ "ÌÅÓÓÉÎÇÓ ÏÎ ÙÏÕ ÁÌÌȢ )Î ÔÈÅ ÎÅØÔ ÆÅ× ×ÅÅËÓȟ ×ÅȭÌÌ ÓÅÅ ÈÏ× 
we did!  

https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=KLeaNV_P77E
https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=KLeaNV_P77E
https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=KLeaNV_P77E
mogsanet.dreamhosters.com
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Congratulations to Ian Pallares, Noah Rowan, Aislynn Pasierb, 
Camille Mussman, and Nina Clark, who will represent Eliot at the 
2016 UU Youth Midwest Leadership School (YMWLS) in Beloit, WI 
July 10-16.    
 

YMWLS is an intentional community of UU youth and adult advisors 
designed to engage youth in all leadership aspects of a UU faith  
community, including worship, religious heritage, individual spiritual 
exploration, social justice, and leadership skills development. YMWLS 
participation is a significant investment in the future for UU youth 
and congregations, since it develops strong youth leaders who can 
use their skills and passions to contribute to their church and the  
larger UU community wherever their faith journey takes them. 
 

Eliot Chapel has a rich history of youth participation at YMWLS.  )ÎÃÌÕÄÉÎÇ ÔÈÉÓ ÙÅÁÒȭÓ ÐÁÒÔÉÃÉÐÁÎÔÓȟ ΣΣ %ÌÉÏÔ ÙÏÕÔÈ 
will have experienced YMWLS since 2013, including two being invited to serve on staff, which Aislynn Pasierb will 
do this summer and Colleen Lee did in 2015.  
 

Aislynn, Nina, Noah, Ian, and Camille are active leaders in youth group and participate in the Eliot community in 
numerous other capacities, including volunteering in the Religious Education program, co-directing the Christmas 
Pageant, and participating in worship services.  #ÏÎÇÒÁÔÕÌÁÔÉÏÎÓ ÔÏ ÔÈÅ ΤΡΣΨ Ȱ%ÌÉÏÔ &ÉÖÅȱ ÏÎ ÔÈÉÓ ÈÏÎÏÒ ÁÎÄ ÆÏÒ ÒÅÐȤ
resenting Eliot at this UU community. 

 

 UU Luminary Leader Recognition: Ian Pallares 
Congratulations to Ian Pallares, on his recognition as a Unitarian Universalist Luminary 
Leader.  Luminary Leaders is a program sponsored by the Unitarian Universalist  Association 
which recognizes outstanding youth leadership, participation in their congregation, and in-
volvement in the wider UU community.  Other recognized Luminary Leaders from Eliot in-
clude current youth Colleen Lee, Aislynn Pasierb, and Elena Bowland, and recent graduates 
Phoebe Mussman, Kendra Cross, and Mel Priese.  
 

Ian is a leader in the Senior High Youth Group and active in the Eliot congregation in numer-
ous ways.  He serves on the Sound Team and assists with worship services and other church 

events.  )Î ÔÈÅ ÆÁÌÌ ÏÆ ΤΡΣΧȟ )ÁÎ ÓÅÒÖÅÄ ÏÎ ÔÈÅ "ÏÁÒÄ ÏÆ 4ÒÕÓÔÅÅÓȭ 6ÉÓÉÏÎ ΤΡȾΤΡ 4ÅÁÍ ÁÎÄ ÆÁÃÉÌÉÔÁÔÅÄ ÇÁÔÈÅÒÉÎÇÓ ÏÆ 
%ÌÉÏÔ ÁÄÕÌÔÓ ÁÎÄ ÙÏÕÔÈ ÔÏ ÅØÐÌÏÒÅ ÔÈÅ ÃÏÎÇÒÅÇÁÔÉÏÎȭÓ ÖÁÌÕÅÓ ÁÎÄ ÍÉÓÓÉÏÎȢ  In 2010, Ian was a part of the national UU 
#ÈÉÌÄÒÅÎȭÓ #ÈÏÉÒȟ ÁÎÄ ÉÎ *ÕÌÙ ΤΡΣΨ ÈÅ ×ÉÌÌ ÁÔÔÅÎÄ ÔÈÅ 55 9ÏÕÔÈ -ÉÄ×ÅÓÔ ,ÅÁÄÅÒÓÈÉÐ 3ÃÈÏÏÌ ÉÎ "ÅÌÏÉÔȟ 7)Ȣ 

Questions about  

Religious Education for  

children and youth?  

Email  

children@eliotchapel.org  

In Case You Missed It é 

Eliot's participation in the UUA Youth Luminary Leaders pro-

gram was featured in the national UU Youth Blog. Four current 

youth are recognized as Luminary Leaders, plus three youth 

alumni in the article òCultivating a Culture of Youth Leader-

ship.ó And they had some pretty great things to say about 

Eliotõs Director of Religious Education Scott Stewart. Weõre 

proud of Scott and the entire RE staff, not to mention our 

youth leaders! Click here  to read the article now.  

https://www.mwls.org/youth
mailto:children@eliotchapel.org
http://blueboat.blogs.uua.org/2016/03/03/cultivating-a-culture-of-youth-leadership
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Jordi Prats, 

Board of Trustees 

Chair 

The Culmination of Vision 20/20:  

Setting New Goals to Drive 

Change into the Future  

Please consider these words: 
 
The people of Eliot Unitarian Chapel of 
all ages and walks of life will: 
¶ care for and connect with one      

another within our shared covenant, 
even when it is uncomfortable; 

¶ achieve greater spiritual maturity; 
¶ deepen our Unitarian Universalist 

identity; 
¶ nurture leadership and service in all; 
¶ create a more just society, further 

dismantle racism, and improve the 
environment. 

We aim to make a positive difference 
within, among, and beyond ourselves. 
 

These new ENDS were 
approved by the Board 
of Trustees at the 

March meeting.  They are the culmina-
tion of a year of work designed to    
understand the Values of the Chapel 
and to reconsider our Vision and       
Mission.  These are captured below, 
ÁÎÄ ÌÅÄ ÔÏ ÔÈÅ %ÎÄÓ ÙÏÕȭÖÅ ÊÕÓÔ ÒÅÁÄȡ 
 
VALUES:  Inspiration, Compassion and 
Connection 
VISION:  Creating a just world through 
vibrant, beloved community. 
MISSION:  Bound by courageous love, 
growing in spirit, and inspiring  
compassionate action. 
 
You provided input to much of 
this process, by sharing your 
Eliot stories and answering this 
question: What does Life call Eliot 
to be? 
 
While this process involved a lot 

of meetings and a lot of talking, it is 
ultimately about inspiring action.    
Everything we do in the coming years 
should trace directly to one or more of 
these Ends. If a proposed action does 
not connect to our Ends, we should 
not engage in it. Our focus will deter-
mine our impact. 
 
3Ï ×ÈÁÔȭÓ ÎÅØÔȩ 9ÏÕȭÌÌ ÓÏÏÎ ÂÅÇÉÎ ÓÅÅȤ
ing our Mission and Ends in Adams 
Hall, in our orders of service, on our 
website and elsewhere. Rev. Barbara 
will interpret these Ends, explaining to 
the Board what they mean to her and 
what she will do to achieve them. If 
her interpretations are reasonable, the 
Board will approve them and begin 
annual monitoring. This is the essence 
of Policy Governance:  the Board  
listens carefully to the congregation 
and determines the Ends of the 
Chapel, then empowers the lead  
minister to make them happen. 
 
)ÔȭÓ ÂÅÅÎ Á ÖÅÒÙ ÂÕÓÙ ÐÅÒÉÏÄ ÆÏÒ ÔÈÅ 
Board, Rev. Barbara and many others 
who provided input and helped to  
refresh the Ends of Eliot Chapel. This 
work becomes the foundation of 
%ÌÉÏÔȭÓ ÆÕÔÕÒÅ ÓÅÌÆȟ ÏÕÒ 6ÉÓÉÏÎ ΤΡΤΡ ÁÎÄ 
beyond. 
 

 

2 0 1 5-2 0 1 6 
B o a r d  o f  T r u s t e e s 
 
J o r d i  P r a t s ,   
C h a i r 
 

C i n d y  L a u ,   
C h a i r-e l e c t  
 

G a ry  G ra y ,   
T r e a s u r e r 
 

B r u c e  M a cK e n z i e ,   
S e c r e t a r y 
 
 

A n g i e  B o w l a n d 
 

D a v i d  C o x 
 

S h e ry l  F o s t e r 
 

H o l l y  L i t t l e 
 

eliotboard@eliotchapel.org  

mailto:eliotboard@eliotchapel.org
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Music Sunday - April 17 
3ÔȢ ,ÏÕÉÓ ÄÅÂÕÔ ÏÆ Ȱ3ÏÕÒÃÅÓȱ  ÂÙ *ÁÓÏÎ 3ÈÅÌÔÏÎ 
Leon Burke will take the baton to present our Music Sunday services this year. In 2005 Jason 
Shelton co-×ÒÏÔÅ ×ÉÔÈ ÔÈÅ 2ÅÖȢ +ÅÎÄÙÌ 'ÉÂÂÏÎÓȟ Ȱ3ÏÕÒÃÅÓȡ ! 5ÎÉÔÁÒÉÁÎ 5ÎÉÖÅÒÓÁÌÉÓÔ #ÁÎÔÁÔÁȢȱ  
It is a multi-movement choral work which engages our theological diversity through a musical 
exploration of the six sources of our living tradition. It is a celebration of Unitarian Universal-
ism, a statement about who we are today and where we are headed in terms of our self-

understanding as people of faith. The work is 
scored for SATB chorus, piano, strings and  
percussion.  Each movement speaks to one of 
our sources through a unique musical style, 
reflecting our diversity of beliefs.  Shelton and Gibbons set out to 
present each theological tradition present in Sources with integrity 

and respect. In the end, they realized they wanted to do the same with musical diversity, using styles that never 
play together on the same stage, and the final piece they needed was Hip-Hop. We have a guest rapper coming to 
%ÌÉÏÔ #ÈÁÐÅÌ ÆÒÏÍ -ÁÓÓÁÃÈÕÓÅÔÔÓȦ &ÏÒ ÍÏÒÅ ÁÂÏÕÔ Ȱ3ÏÕÒÃÅÓȱ ÐÌÅÁÓÅ ÖÉÓÉÔ www.uuworld.org/articles/the-story-the-
sources-cantata. 
  
Friends of Music Concert - Sunday, April 3 
Final Concert of the Season 
The final Friends of Music concert for this season takes places April 3 at 3:00 pm in the Eliot Sanctuary. This free 
ÐÒÏÇÒÁÍ ×ÉÌÌ ÆÅÁÔÕÒÅ ÓÏÐÒÁÎÏ 3ÈÁÒÏÎ 3ÕÌÌÉÖÁÎ ÓÉÎÇÉÎÇ ÁÒÉÁÓ ÆÒÏÍ -ÏÚÁÒÔȟ ÖÉÏÌÉÎÉÓÔ #ÁÒÏÌÉÎÅ -ÁÉÃÈÅÌ ÐÌÁÙÉÎÇ "ÒÁÈÍÓȭ 
Sonata in A Major Op. 100, and flutists Paula Bernhardt and Paula Kassica with recorder player Lura Koch playing 
works by Yuko Uebayashi, Doppler and Telemann. For more information, please visit www.fomcstl.org. 

music@eliotchapel.org  

Operating Policies & Procedures  

Are you wondering about Eliotõs policies? 

Do you have questions about Eliotõs 

guidelines & operating procedures?    

The Eliot community is invited to explore 

the Chapelõs policies & procedures, 

which can be found  at  

www.eliotchapel.org/policiesandbylaws . 

  

Eliot also takes considerable pride in 

how hard we work to keep the entire 

Chapel community safe. All Eliot mem-

bers and friends are encouraged to famil-

iarize themselves with the  Safe Congre-

gation Policy, found  HERE . The policy has 

even been adopted by several of the UU  

MidAmerica Regionõs youth councils for 

outlining safety expectations for regional 

youth events.  

to Eliotõs newest members 

Lisa & Eric McDade, Annie Girresch, and Dana Withers 
 

and to newborn  

Clara Edith Husky,  
born on March 9 to parents Jennifer and Matthew Husky.  

She was also welcomed by grandparents Bill and Becky Coalson. 

Flowers for Eliot  
The Flower Team delivers and displays one floral arrangement 
(live or artificial) for each Sunday worship service. The flowers 
help beautify the Sanctuary, and the team members get to  
offer their talents in floral design. Flower arrangements can also 
be a way to celebrate a life, milestone, anniversary or remem-
brance of a person or event. If you are interested in joining the 
team or have a Sunday you would like to provide flowers, please 
contact Carolyn Burke at flowers@eliotchapel.org.  

Jan Chamberlin,  

Music Director 

http://www.uuworld.org/articles/the-story-the-sources-cantata
http://www.uuworld.org/articles/the-story-the-sources-cantata
http://www.fomcstl.org
mailto:music@eliotchapel.org
http://www.eliotchapel.org/policiesandbylaws
http://images.acswebnetworks.com/1/2388/SafeCongregationPolicyFinal201516.pdf
mailto:flowers@eliotchapel.org
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Multigenerational Conservation Expedition (MCE)  

Saturday, April 23 & Sunday, April 24 at Bergfried  

Eliot members, friends, families, and people 
of all ages are invited to join Eliot youth  
leaders Aislynn Pasierb, Elena Bowland and 
other Eliot friends for a weekend of service, 
fellowship, and multigenerational community 
at Bergfried.  The MCE will include a variety 
of service projects designed to help improve 
ÁÎÄ ÄÅÖÅÌÏÐ %ÌÉÏÔȭÓ "ÅÒÇÆÒÉÅÄ ÃÁÍÐÕÓȟ ÁÓ ×ÅÌÌ 
as learning opportunities for different  
generations.  Highlights include: 
 

¶ Creating a butterfly waystation 

¶ Picnic table repair 

¶ Cemetery cleanup 

¶ #ÒÅÁÔÉÎÇ Á Ȱ0ÒÏÊÅÃÔ 4ÒÅÅȱ ÔÏ ÃÏÍÍÅÍÏȤ
rate our service 

¶ Cistern Chapel cleanup 

¶ Trail refurbishing 

¶ Several educational workshops and    
experiences for kids AND kids at heart, 
led by Anne Cummings. 

 

)Î ÁÄÄÉÔÉÏÎȟ ×ÅȭÌÌ ÂÅ ÅÎÊÏÙÉÎÇ Á ÃÏÍÍÕÎÁÌ 
meal on Saturday evening, Sunday breakfast, 
a campfire, and lots of community activities 
during the weekend.   
You can choose to 
come Saturday,  
Sunday, or both  
Saturday and         
Sunday. For planning 
purposes, please sign 

up on the Eliot website at http://
www.eliotchapel.org/bergfried  and let us 
ËÎÏ× ÉÆ ÙÏÕȭÌÌ ÂÅ ÓÔÁÙÉÎÇ ÏÖÅÒÎÉÇÈÔȢ This will 
help us know how many people to expect 
(especially for meal planning).  If you are 
spending the night, please let us know if you 
ÁÒÅ ÉÎÔÅÒÅÓÔÅÄ ÉÎ Á ÓÐÏÔ ÉÎ ÏÎÅ ÏÆ "ÅÒÇÆÒÉÅÄȭÓ 
new bunkhouses. 
 

The MCE 
was initi-
ated by 
Eliot 
youth 
Aislynn 
Pasierb 
& Elena 
Bowland 
follow-
ing their 
experience participating in a community 
ÇÁÒÄÅÎ ÃÌÅÁÎÕÐ ÁÔ ÌÁÓÔ ÙÅÁÒȭÓ 55 9ÏÕÔÈ -ÉÄȤ
west Leadership School.  You can read more 
about their experiences and the significance 
of multigenerational community HERE. 
 

Watch for details on 
all Bergfried events 
in This Week at Eliot  
or join us on  
Facebook at  
facebook.com/
groups/
BergfriedForever 

Big Things at Bergfried  
nothing). Fifteen dollars buys your ticket 

to the feast. All other meals are on your 

own. Most choose to camp in tents or 

trailers; spaces in the cottage (with run-

ning water and electricity) are available 

by reservation with priority given to those 

with medical needs or physical limita-

tions. Eight beds are also available in the 

new bunkhouses. To sign up for the 

weekend, to reserve a cottage or bunk-

house space, or for any information  

contact mensadvance@eliotchapel.org .  

A sign -up sheet will be posted in the  

hallway between the Sanctuary and  

Adams Hall.  

~Shawn Cummings and Jim Hershey  

for the Bergfried Stewardship Team  

 

Come out for one of our April events, 

or plan a trip out on your own (let us 

know you are going by calling the  

office or writing to bergfriedreserva-

tions@eliotchapel.org).   Bergfried is 

yours to explore and enjoy!  

 

The Menõs Advance, April 29 ð 

May 1 , brings together Eliot members 

and friends of the male persuasion. 

Newcomers are especially encouraged 

to come out to enjoy hiking, camping, 

camaraderie, a Saturday night feast, 

and lots of super -secret men's stuff 

(which looks suspiciously like doing 

http://www.eliotchapel.org/bergfried
http://www.eliotchapel.org/bergfried
http://blueboat.blogs.uua.org/2015/08/11/leading-for-every-generation/
https://www.facebook.com/groups/BERGFRIEDFOREVER/
https://www.facebook.com/groups/BERGFRIEDFOREVER/
https://www.facebook.com/groups/BERGFRIEDFOREVER/
mailto:mensadvance@eliotchapel.org

